
  

 
 
 Utah Division 2520 West 4700 South, Suite 9-A  
  Salt Lake City, UT  84129-1874 
 July 11, 2024 801-955-3515 
   

 
  In Reply Refer To: 
  HDA-UT 
 
Shauna Mecham 
Mountainland Association of Governments 
586 E. 800 N. 
Orem, Utah  84097 
 
SUBJECT:    Request for Conformity Determination for the Mountainland MPO TransPlan50 

Amendment 
 
Dear Ms. Mecham : 
 
The Federal Highway Administration (FHWA) received the amendment to the Mountainland 
Association of Governments (MAG) 2050 long-range regional transportation plan (the “TransPlan50 
Amendment”) on June 6, 2024.  In addition, FHWA, received an email response from Gregory Lohrke 
from the Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) Region 8 office on June 25, 2024, concurring that 
the findings of this amendment conforms to the applicable implementation plans for the relevant 
ambient aid quality standards (NAAQS) or shows interim conformity in cases where no approved 
implementation or maintenance plan exists. 
 
Based my review of the information provided by MAG and the EPA, FHWA is making the 
determination that this amendment to the 2050 long-range regional transportation plan meets the air 
quality conformity requirements and conforms with the State Implementation Plan in accordance with 
40 CFR 93. If there are any questions, please contact me at 801-955-3515 or rex.harris@dot.gov.  
 
      Sincerely, 
 
 
 
      Rex N. Harris, P.S.E. 
      Program Development Team Leader 
 
cc: Edward Woolford, FHWA 
 Peter Hadley, FTA 
 Gregory Lohrke, EPA, Region 8 
 Shauna Mecham, MAG 
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